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THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
ANNOUNCES THE AVAILABILITY OF 

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORDS 

FOR THE ST. LOUIS SITES 
ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 

The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) announces the availability for 
public review of two files constituting the administrative records for the 
selection of a remedial action(s) to clean up contamination at the St. Louis 
Airport and Latty Avenue Sites in Hazelwood, Missouri, and the St. Louis 
Downtown Site in St. Louis, Missouri. These sites are part of DOE's 
Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP). DOE estab-
lished FUSRAP to identify and clean up or control sites where radioactive 
contamination (exceeding current guidelines) remains from the early years 
of the nation's atomic energy program. DOE seeks to inform the public of 
the availability of the administrative record files at the designated repository 
locations in St. Louis (listed below) and to encourage the public to comment 
on documents as they are placed in the record files. • 

An administrative record file includes documents that form the basis for the 
selection of a remedial action alternative for a specific site. Documents now 
in the administrative record file include preliminary assessment and site 
investigation reports, as well as reports on work that has previously been 
conducted at the sites. Other documents will be added to the administrative 
record as work at the sites progresses. These additional documents may 
include, but are not limited to, the work plan, the remedial investigation/ 
feasibility study report, other technical reports, the community relations 
plan, comments and new data submitted by interested persons, and DOE 
responses to significant comments. 

The administrative record files for the sites are available for review during 
normal business hours at the following locations: 

St. Louis Public Library 
Government Information Section 

1301 Olive Street 
St. Louis, MO 63103 

(314) 241-2288 

St. Louis County Library 
Prairie Commons Branch 

915 Utz Lane 
Hazelwood, MO 63042 

(314) 895-1023 

DOE Public Information Office 
9200 Lztty Avenue 

Hazelwood, MO 63042 
(314) 524-4083 

For more information about the site, contact David G. Adler, Site Manager. 
Written comments on the administrative record should be sent to: 

David G. Adler, Site Manager 
U.S. Department of Energy 

Former Sites Restoration Division 
P.O. Box 2001 

Oak Ridge, TN 37831-8723 
(615) 576-0948 

St. Louis 
Post Dispatch 

June 5,1991 
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